
 

 

 

 

 

May 2021 TPO Outreach & Activities  
 

 

 

 

COVID-19 UPDATES  
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, core planning activities continue as required: 
• As conditions change and social restrictions are lifted, the TPO continues to monitor and 

update business practices, participation in public events, and in-person presentations, etc. 
to identify opportunities for resuming routine activities. 

• The TPO office remains closed to walk-in visitors; however, we open our doors for all 
meetings and appointments to ensure public access. 

• All visitors to the TPO offices are requested to wear masks at all times if they are not vaccinated per the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) Guidelines 

• TPO staff has resumed our standard office presence during regular business hours 
• TPO Board and committee meetings continue to require that a quorum be physically present; all other participants are 

being asked to attend TPO meetings remotely 
• All public meetings are held using Microsoft Teams and the meeting information and link to join is posted on the TPO 

website at www.R2CTPO.org  
• For the most current information regarding meetings and activities, please visit the TPO website or contact TPO staff. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Fiscal Year 2021/22 to 2025/26 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 

 

The TIP is a 5-year program of transportation improvement 
projects for the metropolitan planning area including all of 
Volusia County and the urbanized areas of Beverly Beach, 
Bunnell, Flagler Beach, Palm Coast and Flagler County. The TIP 
contains just over $62 million in funding for the local area. 

 

 
 
 

2021 List of Priority Projects (LOPP) 
 

 

The LOPP identifies the transportation priorities for planning 
area to be used by the Florida Department of Transportation 
in allocating state and federal funding. The LOPP includes a 
variety of categories including highway projects, traffic 
operations improvements, sidewalks and bike paths, transit 
projects and planning studies. 

 

The East Central Florida Regional Planning Council is asking for your thoughts on how we 
can make the Central Florida Region a great place to live, learn, work and play.  

You can find the survey at: 
https://live.metroquestsurvey.com/?u=9yx6c#!/?p=web 

 

Your Input is Needed 

The TPO Board is scheduled to approve the draft FY 2021/22 to FY 2025/26 TIP and the 2021 LOPP at the regularly scheduled 
meeting on Wednesday, June 23, 2021 at 9:00 a.m. Questions and comments may be submitted directly to the TPO office by 
email, mail, or telephone. The Draft TIP & LOPP are both available for review on the TPO’s website at www.R2CTPO.org.  

 

Public Review and Comment 

http://www.r2ctpo.org/
https://live.metroquestsurvey.com/?u=9yx6c#!/?p=web
http://www.r2ctpo.org/


  
 
 

May 2021 TPO Outreach & Activities 
 
 

   
• Develop Non-Motorized Traffic Count Program  
• Update of the Congestion Management Process 

(CMP) and Performance Measures Report 
• Regional Resiliency Action Plan Implementation 
• Update to the TPO Purchasing Manual 
• Targeted Print & Social Media Safety Campaign 

Development 
• Update to the List of Priority Projects (LOPP) 
• Develop FY 21/22 to FY 25/26 Transportation 

Improvement Program (TIP) 
• TPO Auditor Selection  
• Develop FY 21/22 TPO Budget 
• Develop TPO “Monday on the Move” Videocasts 
• Votran 10-year Transit Development Plan (TDP) 

Major Update and Transportation Disadvantaged 
Service Plan (TDSP) Update and Comprehensive 
Operational Analysis (COA) 

• Paratransit Service Analysis 
• Dunlawton Ave/Yorktowne Blvd Turn Lanes Study 
• Normandy Blvd/Deltona Blvd Roundabout Study 

17: TPO Speaker’s Bureau Presentation to the Rotary 
Club of Flagler Beach  

29:    Spirit Elementary Summer Camp Bicycle and 
Pedestrian Safety Presentation; Deltona  

 

Votran is seeking public input on transit needs through a 
survey. The survey takes just a few minutes and will 
provide information to Votran as they complete their 10-
year Transit Development Plan (TDP). Find the survey at: 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/VotranPhaseIITDP 

 

 

 

 

 

(TPO Booth at DeLeon Springs Ribbon Cutting) 

TPO staff and BPAC volunteers manned a booth on 
May 20 and 22 for the Gobblers Lodge Trail and 
DeLeon Springs Trail Ribbon Cuttings 

 

 
(Far right: Walter Lacey: TPO Accounting Manager) 

The River to Sea TPO Executive Director, Lois Bollenback 
sponsored an R2CTPO team for the 2nd Annual Rick 
Zimmer Jr. Memorial Golf Tournament benefitting Halifax 
Health – Hospice’s Traumatic Loss Program held on May 
15, 2021 at Cypress Head Golf Course in Port Orange  

Golfing for Good!! 

May Trail Ribbon Cuttings 
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